Minutes 12/6/11

as recalled by Mary Cliff
Present:  At Large Members Sue McIver, Michael Barraclough and RosieLee Salinas, Concerts Chair Betsy Platt, Membership Chair Stephanie Kaufman, Publications Editor Roxanne Watts,  Vice President Bill Mayhew and President Mary Cliff.  

Absent:  Dance Chair Penelope Weinberger, Secretary Cat Tucker, Treasurer Jerry Stein.

Betsy Platt reported that there was a preview of the Women of Rebetika concert in the Washington City Paper.  The Glen Echo Town Hall event 11/19 drew about 80, including several [13?] new members.  The Hilke Ensemble 12/3 attracted 65-70 to the Washington Ethical Society Auditorium.  Sue McIver said that the Brian Conway/Donna Long house concert 11/12 drew 64.  Phil Wiggins & friends is set for Jan. 28 at WES; the February program is not yet nailed down.  There was some discussion of venues with whom FSGW could co-sponsor.

Stephanie Kaufman reported 1040 family members, 724 individual members.  The five candidates for position of membership assistant have been interviewed; one will be offered the position soon.

Newsletter deadline is 12/10.  Roxanne Watts showed board members the recently purchased logo redesign, which the board voted to accept.  Guidelines are being developed to govern use of the logo.

Katie Blaisdell tendered her resignation as Publicity Chair due to increased personal responsibilities.  She is willing to consult on social media.  RosieLee will contact her about picking up some of the duties until the board finds another candidate.

Michael Barraclough presented his report on the FSGW web upgrade project.  He has met with committee members, and has identified Will Strang as future webmaster.  Dennis Cook -- originator of the website -- will be moving out of that work, and has been asked to help draft policies for backups, security and id/password management.  Five "assistant" webmasters have been identified to oversee specific web activities.   Michael would like Jackie Hoglund to facilitate the gathering of what the board will need on the updated website.  The look and feel will be improved, updates will be thoroughly tested.  April Blum has agreed to work with help screens and tool tips.  The board accepted the proposals and the report, with thanks to Michael.  

Mary asked board members to decide whether they will run again or suggest others to do the work of the Society; nominating season is around the corner.

